
Research Forum 
 
Charge: In order to develop and disseminate research relevant to NCTE Executive Committee strategic-planning 
initiatives, the Research Forum is charged as follows: 
 

• to continue to participate in presenting a strong research strand at the NCTE Annual Convention;  
• to advise the NCTE Executive Committee on emerging research findings germane to focal issues identified 

by the Executive Committee. 
 
What major actions or projects have been completed by your group pursuant to your charge since July 1, 2013?  
 
Like last year, we had a significant influx of new members. We reviewed and discussed the forum’s charge with our 
membership. This is reflected in last year’s report and is repeated here for clarity: 
 

● to continue to participate in presenting a strong research strand at the NCTE Annual Convention; 
● to advise the NCTE Executive Committee on emerging research findings germane to focal issues identified 

by the Executive Committee. 
 
Much of our meeting time has been in sharing out the research priorities of the various constituencies represented 
in the forum and in seeing what similarities, in-roads, and trends across the various groups are emerging.  
 
Interests in methodologies and in bridging research and classroom practice have come up as necessary spaces for 
continuing growth. As one of our members is currently back in a k-12 classroom, there is an interest in NCTE being 
able to support and expand traditional notions of research and to define what “counts” as research. Similarly, 
interests in using data for informing the Executive Committee and for NCTE members at large have been spaces for 
discussion.  
 
As a membership body that discusses research and offers guidance across the various NCTE sections, the Research 
Forum has struggled this year with an influx of new members.  
 
What projects, initiatives, or studies are “in progress” at this time? 
 
A common stated interest at each of our Research Forum meetings is being able to respond to online requests 
expediently. Interest in webinars, white papers, and future sessions that offer explanations of “What the research 
says…” for practitioners continues to be something that members of this forum are interested in developing. While 
we’ve succeed – on a small scale – at online meetings to increase the regularity that this group could meet, 
inconsistencies in attendance and membership have made this a challenge for follow-through. We are anticipating 
the 2014 conference as a place to strategize around how to best leverage our time between meetings and to 
delegate these tasks.  
 
Strategic Governance and Council Initiatives: Over the past few years, NCTE has established the National Center 
for Literacy Education (NCLE) to study the conditions for literacy teaching and learning and to advance 
collaboration and inquiry among educators teaching literacy in all disciplines. The Council has also done extensive 
work on formative assessment and how teacher knowledge is or isn’t being tapped as new standards are being 
implemented. 
 
How do you see the work of your group contributing to or benefiting from these initiatives? 
 
The Research Forum could be a strong conduit for gathering cross-NCTE input about needed research and 
collaboration. In many ways, NCLE could serve as a significant space for the Research Forum to invest energy in 
and take on as part of its charge (the role of NCLE seems to align with the purpose of the RF).  
 
What additional information do you need about these topics or initiatives? 
 

http://www.ncte.org/governance
http://www.ncte.org/annual
http://www.literacyinlearningexchange.org/
http://www.literacyinlearningexchange.org/


It would be helpful to know if we are able to make NCLE’s work a part of the Research Forum. Perhaps an NCLE 
representative could attend a future RF meeting? 
 
http://www.ncte.org/volunteer/groups/researchforum 
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